Mr. E. M. Chestnut, Principal Beloit High School Beloit, Kansas

Dear Mr. Chestnuts

Thank you very much for your check for mileage to Beloit last Friday. I assure you that the delay caused no inconvenience.

I assure you it was a pleasure for me to be with you and to enjoy meeting your representative citizens as well as having an opportunity to see a wonderful athletic plant. I know how busy you were and I think you did a great job.

Everything. I thought, went off fine with the exception of the result of the game. I hastened my remarks' because the WPA man had not been quite as brief as I had hoped he would and I felt I was encroaching upon the players' time.

The hoisting of the flag was very impressive. I thought it added much to the effect of the whole dedicatory exercises. Congratulate Coach Murry and the boys on playing a hard, clean game.

I am sure that you have enjoyed Dean Lawson's presence with you last night and this morning.

Assuring you of my pleasure to be with you and wishing you the best of luck. I am.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: 1g